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      First Holy Communion Weekend  
                                       April 22 & 23, 2017  

First Communion Weekend -April 22 & 23, 2017  
Avery Byrne, Owen Fritz, Dane Gasser,                      
Hunter HanKamp, Hunter Hofacker,                                

Carter Patrick, Halea Jo Potts, Natalie Rinke, 
Haley Ruster, Brayden Schoenborn,                     

Lucas Weining,  Maria Duran, Manuel Duran,                                   
Edward Vandenack, Samuel Vandenack  

 

May God Bless you all.  
 

I am the bread  of lifeé 
whoever eats this bread will live forever.  

John 6: 35 ð58 



7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÓÔÅÒ 0ÁÒÉÓÈÅÓ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÙ ÁÎÄ 3ÔȢ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌȢ 

3ÔȢ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌȭÓ ,ÉÔÕÒÇÉÃÁÌ -ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÎÅØÔ ×ÅÅËȢ 
 May 7ð7:30 AM May 7 ï 9:00 AM 

Altar  
Servers 

Craig Kutchin 
Karlee Kutchin 
Katie Jo Kutchin 

Elly DeGraaf 
Lily DeGraaf 
Bella Eisenhauer 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Megan Cusick 
Carolyn Johnson 
Jeff Johnson 
Kathy Maka 
Ray Maka 
Amy Hehl 
Jennie Taylor 

Chris Albrecht 
Sean Roush 
Debbie Veneklase 
Cindy Bleckley 
Marissa Bleckley 
Denise Nelson 
Need (1) more 

Greeters Jeff & Carolyn Johnson Need (2) greeters 

Lectors Kathy Maka Carol Reens 

Sacristan Amy Hehl Cindy Bleckley 

Ushers 

Ray Maka 
Peter Nielsen 
Wade Lindberg 
Joe Meerman 

Simon Lemieux 
Otto Nemecek 
Jim Ponshair 
Herb Schoenborn 

Music Craig Bleckley Craig Bleckley 

Donuts Sue Felicioni Need help 

7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÓÔÅÒ 0ÁÒÉÓÈÅÓ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÙ ÁÎÄ 3ÔȢ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌȢ 

!ÐÒÉÌ σπȟ ςπρχ Ⱦ σÒÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ %ÁÓÔÅÒ   

Readings for the Week of April 30, 2017 
Sunday Third Sunday of Easter 
 Acts 2:14, 22-33; Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-8, 9-10, 11; 
 1 Pt 1:17-21; Lk 24:13-35 
Monday Saint Joseph the Worker 
 Acts 6:8-15; Ps 119:23-24, 26-27, 29-30; 
 Jn 6:22-29 or, for the Memorial, Gn 1:26ð2:3 or 
 Col 3:14-15, 17, 23-24; Ps 90:2, 3-4, 12-13, 
 14 and 16; Mt 13:54-58 
Tuesday Saint Athanasius, Bishop and Doctor of the       
 Church   Acts 7:51ð8:1a; Ps 31:3cd-4, 6 and 7b 
 and 8a, 17 and 21ab; Jn 6:30-35 
Wednesday Saints Philip and James, Apostles 
 1 Cor 15:1-8; Ps 19:2-3, 4-5; Jn 14:6-14 
Thursday Acts 8:26-40; Ps 66:8-9, 16-17, 20; Jn 6:44-51 
Friday Acts 9:1-20; Ps 117:1bc, 2; Jn 6:52-59 
Saturday Acts 9:31-42; Ps 116:12-13, 14-15, 16-17;  
 Jn 6:60-69 
Sunday Fourth Sunday of Easter 
 Acts 2:14a, 36-41; Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6; 
 1 Pt 2:20b-25; Jn 10:1-10 

-ÁÓÓ 3ÃÈÅÄÕÌÅ ÁÎÄ )ÎÔÅÎÔÉÏÎÓ 
MA=St. Maryôs      MI=St. Michaelôs 

Saturday April 29 

 4:30 p.m.  MA   ZTracy Robach by M/M Stephen Steffes  

Sunday April 30 

  7:30 a.m. MI ZDick & Jo Reens by The Reens Family 

  9:00 a.m. MI ZCarol Camden by Al & Winnie Spencer 

 11:00 a.m. MA ZAnn Keena by M/M Wayne Kensil  

Monday May 1 No Mass 

Tuesday May 2 

  9:00 a.m. MA Z  Fran Egan by M/M Leo Byrne 
Adoration begins after Mass until 4pm 

Wednesday  May 3 
  9:00 a.m.   
 

MI ZAngela Steffes by Karl & Melissa Dyke  
Adoration begins after Mass until 5pm 

Thursday May 4 

9:00 a.m MA Morgan & Ashley Todd 

Friday May 5 

9:00 a.m.  MI Our Parish Family  

Saturday May 6 

 4:30 p.m.  MA   ZRichard Kline by M/M Michael Werry 

Sunday May 7 

  7:30 a.m. MI ZMarjorie Marshall by Marty Marshall 

  9:00 a.m. MI ZAaron Bouchard & Brandi Graftema  
by Lelah Bouchard 

 11:00 a.m. MA ZGreg Schoenborn by M/M Jim May 

Submissions to the bulletin must be made in writing and sent via 
mail or email to secretary@saintmichaels.us or  
secretary@saintmarysmarne.org.  The deadline is Monday at 
noon for the following Sundayôs Bulletin. Thank you! 

BISHOP DAVID J. WALK OWIAK ASKS US TO  
 PRAY FOR OUR SEMINARIANS  

 

Loving God, Raise up dedicated leaders who will                             
shepherd your people and guide them to your Son.  Give                     
generous and willing hearts to the seminarians of our 
Diocese who have heard your call to live a life of ser-
vice to the Church.  Help us to encourage and support 
them as they strive to become priests who are models 
of discipleship, possessors of wisdom and on fire with 
love for your  people. We ask this through Christ our 
Lord.  Amen. 

We especially pray for: Andrew Ayers  

3ÔȢ -ÁÒÙȭÓ ,ÉÔÕÒÇÉÃÁÌ -ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÎÅØÔ ×ÅÅËȢ 
 May 6ð4:30PM May 7ð11AM 

Altar  
Servers 

Elayne Klatt 
Jack Kluting 

Katie Klein 
Cadence Dykstra 

Eucharistic                  
Ministers 
Host 

Keith Anderson 
Matt Karr 
Chris Morgan 

Lloyd Ney 
Janette Ney 
Michele Dykstra 

Eucharistic                 
Ministers  
Cup 

Vito Dolci 
Jose Gomez 
Kathy Gomez 
Mary Kirkwood 

Wendy Reffeor 
Dave Benedetti 
Vicki Benedetti 
Nettie Leale 

Hospitality                   
Ministers 

Joyce Schwallier 
Jim Schwallier 
Jean Schwallier 
Tom Schwallier 
Mel Northup 
Mary Northup 

Leo Raap 
Jim Looks 
Marian Looks 
Pat Wolters 
Wayne Kensil 
Pat Kensil 

Lector 1 Al Ten Eyck Nancy Fritz 

Lector 2 Geary Farrel Gary Karr 

Music Craig Bleckley John Vesbitt 



4ÈÉÒÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ %ÁÓÔÅÒ !ÐÒÉÌ σπȟ ςπρχ 
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Visit www.saintmarysmarne.org for all church                         
happenings! ñLikeò St. Maryôs Catholic ChurchðMarne  on              
Facebook and  ñFollow ñ us on Twitter and download our  

MyParishApp 

SAVE THE DATES 

34 -!29ȭ3 0!2)3( .%73 

'ÉÖÉÎÇ "ÁÃË ÔÏ 'ÏÄ                                                                         

William Brown, Sharon Cook, Pat Goodwin, Mary Klein, Michael 
Looks, Mike Magnotta, Jon Perrin, Ann Pols,  Mabel Siemen, 
Kathleen Sobie, Judy Wensink and the personal intentions that 
St Maryôs Parish parishioners hold close to their hearts. If you or 
a loved one would like to be added to this prayer list, please 
contact the parish office at 677.3934 or Linda at 677.3269 for even-
ing requests call Darlene 616.453.0157 or email: 
bfa1414@yahoo.com 

34 -!29ȭ3 2%,)')/53 %$5#!4)/. .%73 
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Pre-School thru 2nd grade Childrenôs Liturgy / 11AM Mass 
1st-7th Grade / Wednesdays at Parish Hall / 6:15- 7:30pm 
8th grade / Wednesdays beginning Nov 9. / 6:45-8:30pm 
 

Todayôs in Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word we asked the ques-
tion: When did the disciples recognize Jesus? In todayôs Gos-
pel, we read about Jesus appearing to two disciples who were 
walking to Emmaus. The two disciples were having a sad con-
versation. They were talking about what had happened, the 
death of their friend, Jesus. They believed Jesus was their sav-
ior. But now, they thought that since Jesus had died, He wasnôt 
who they thought He was. As Jesus joined the disciples and 
walked a long side them, He explained that what had hap-
pened was the fulfillment of what God had promised in the Law 
of Moses and the Prophets of Israel. Jesus talks to them about 
the fulfillment of the Scriptures, what we now call the Old Tes-
tament. The disciples did not recognize who their companion 
was, however, until they invite this mysterious stranger to eat 
with them. When Jesus breaks the bread and blesses it, they 
recognize Him immediately. This experience of hearing the 
Scriptures and breaking bread is eye-opening, mind-opening, 
and heart-opening for the disciples. This beautiful reference, 
which we rightly interpret in the Eucharistic sense, reminds us 
of the real, mysterious presence of the Risen Christ in our Eu-
charistic celebrations. As we encounter the Risen Christ in the 
Eucharist, may this be eye-opening, mind-opening, and heart-
opening for us as well. 
 

Today is the last Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word for this 
spring. Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word will resume in the 
fall. 
 

Wednesday, was the last Religious Education class for this 
spring. Thank you to all of those who joined us for our closing 
Mass. A very special thank you to our catechists, Kathleen 
Carmody, Nina and Ashley Lothschutz, Kara Baltruczak, Bon-
nie Rasch, Lauren Greenland, Lisa Potts, Chris Jones, Andrea 
Ruwersma, Julie Brown, Edna May, Julie Rogers, Steve 
Steffes, Amy Haisma, Kelley Kasul, Michele Dykstra, Geary 
Farrell, David Lothschutz, and Anthony Serge. Also to our spe-
cial helpers, Suzanne May and Ruth, and our many subs.  You 
are all truly blessings from God! 
 

Please pray for the Confirmation Candidates who will be con-
firmed at St. Andrewôs Cathedral next Sunday. May the gift of 
the Holy Spirit help them to grow in faith, hope, and love, so 
they may know Godôs peace, truth, and goodness. Amen. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOLðJune 19 ï23                               
SIGN UP TODAY!                                       
 

Youth/Life Teen Nights - Sundays from 7:00 p.m.-8:30 p.m. at 
St. Michaelôs All High School students are welcome, bring a 
friend!  For more info, see the cluster page in the bulletin.  

Thank you for your continued support!  

May 7 May Crowning 

May 7 Confirmation at the Cathedral 3PM 

May 14 Knights of Columbus Community Breakfast  

May 21 St. Maryôs Graduation Mass & Lunch  

May 29 Memorial Day Mass at Cemetery Altar 8AM 

June  5 Virtus Training at Parish Hallð7PM 

June 19ï23 Vacation Bible School 

Sept  10 Annual Parish Picnic 

April 22/23  
Adult  (132) $6681.00 

Loose  $252.60 

Childrenôs   $11.62 

Total $6945.22 

Capital Improvement $60.00 

Thank you for your gifts to CSA 2017.                        
WE MADE OUR GOAL!  
 

CSA Pledge Goal: $47,485.00                                                         
Total Pledges Made:  $49,965.00 (105%) 
Balance:  $2480.00 (over) 
Participation:  158 of 379 households  (42%) 
 

If you have not responded, please do so as soon as possible.  
Please keep in mind that any amount raised over our goal is 
returned to the parish.  

High School Graduation Mass & Lunch- May 21  
Our Parish Family wishes to congratulate you on 
the occasion of your graduation. To help you      
celebrate the spiritual dimension of this special 
event in your life, a Mass and Breakfast will be held 
in your honor.   Invitations have been sent out to all 
2017 High School Graduates.  If you do not  re-
ceive yours, please contact Michael Hurst 616.677.3934  
College Graduates are also welcome to attend. Please call 
your parish office and let us know you will be joining! 

LEFT OVER DISHES: If you have                 
recently donated a salad or dessert for a 
funeral luncheon, please check the                  
community room kitchen for dishes that 
you have left behind. Our counters are full.  
Thank You! 

WELCOME To St. Maryôs                                                            
BISHOP WALKOWIAK &             
FR. DAN SCHUMAKER 

Thank you for joining us for  
Mass & Dinner on 4/29! 



7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÓÔÅÒ 0ÁÒÉÓÈÅÓ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÙ ÁÎÄ 3ÔȢ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌȢ 

Mr. Michael M. Steffes, Jr. will be ordained to the   Transitional Diaco-
nate on Tuesday, May 9, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Cathedral of Saint 
Andrews.  Deacon Stephen Durkee, Deacon Steven Geerling, and 
Deacon Kyle Kilpatrick will be ordained Priests on June 3, 2017 at 
10:00 a.m. at the Cathedral of St. Andrew. 
We presently have 7 men at St. John Vianney College Seminary at the 
University of St. Thomas in St. Paul, MN along with 15 men at Munde-
lein Seminary at the University of St. Mary of the Lake in Mundelein, IL.   
Please continue to pray for all these young men. 

St. Michaelõs Council #9909 KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
NEWS: The St. Michaelôs Knights meets on the 1st Tuesday 
of the month at 7:30 p.m. Motherõs Day Breakfast, Sunday, 

May 14, 8-10:30am. Free to all mothers, free 
will donation to family members. All proceeds 
go to local pregnancy centers. Also accepting 
diapers and powdered formula.  

Are you concerned about  
an older person?  (60+ years) Call  
Senior Reach!   Contact 1-877-588-4357.   

9/54( -).)3429 ɉ9-Ɋς #,534%2 .%73 

ST. MICHAELôS SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 

DOUGõS AUTO BODY 
616-837-8689ðwww.dougsab.com 

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING OUR BULLETIN! 

02!9 &/2 /52 %.'!'%$ #/50,%3  
Josh DeVos & Caley Bartman - June 3, 2017 (St Michael) 
Austin Lampe & Ashley Rose - June 17, 2017 (St. Mary) 
Kelly Wilbur & Joseph Snippe - July 8, 2017 (St. Michael) 
Julie Brown & Nathan Zielinski  - August 19, 2017 (St Mary) 
Alexis Yost & Randy Looks - Sept 30, 2017 (St Mary) 
Liz Nelson & Billy Morey - November 11, 2017 (St. Michael) 

YOUTH / LIFETEEN  
¶ April 30: Car Wash Fundraiser & Aquinas Chapel Mass.  

¶ May 7: Youth night at St. Michaelôs  

¶ May 14: Motherôs day hanging basket fundraiser.  

¶ May 21ðGraduation Mass  (watch mail for details) 

¶   St Michael 9AM   /  St Mary 11AM   

¶ May 21: Last youth night at St. Michaelôs 

¶ July 16 -23  Summer Mission Trip ï  
 

If your teen is interested in the youth trip to Baldwin or 
Steubenville, please pick up a form in the back of church. The 
deadline for the forms to be turned in is extended to April 30- 
May 1, 2017. If you could sign your teenôs name on the sheet 
prior to that date, so I know how many seats to plan for, I 
would appreciate that. If finances are an issue, there is help 
available. Volunteers and chaperones are welcome as well. 
 

For more information on any of these events, please  contact 
Michael at 616-384-4026 / 616.677.5065 or   
youthministry@saintmichaels.us    STAY INFORMED- Check 
the Youth Ministry News Bulletin Board  in the Narthex  

St. Maryôs Knights of Columbus 
Council  #11581 News                                                        
The Knights meet on the 1st Thursday of the 
month at 8:00PM in the Parish Hall. For more 
info please contact  Grand Knight:                                                    
Steve Lampe:(616) 293-7355 or visit: 

https://saintmarysmarne.org/knights-of-columbus                                              

Next Community Breakfast  ï  May 14 (Momôs Eat Free) 

ST. MARYôS SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 

WESTERN GREENS GOLF & RANGE 
2475 Johnson St, Marne ~ 616.677.3677 

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING OUR BULLETIN! 

Church Directories are in and ready to be picked up! If you 
had your picture taken or submitted a photo you will receive a 
free directory.  If you did NOT participate in the directory, but 
would like to purchase one, we are selling them for $10.                
Contact the  Parish Office with ?ôs. 

St Maryõs will be hosting a Safe Environment 
Training (VIRTUS) Course!  The Diocese requires 

all adult volunteers who are engaged in programs that 
involve contact with children attend this Free course. If 
you want to volunteer in a Religious Ed Class, Youth Min-
istry, Mission Chaperone, Vacation Bible School, Chil-
drenôs Liturgy, or any other program you will need to attend this course 
on Monday, June 5 at 7PM at our Parish Hall! To register for the course 
visit: https://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/reg_list2.cfm?theme=0 

MEMORIAL DAY MASS:                                           
Fr. Ayub will be celebrating Mass outside at the 
altar in front of the cemetery (Bring a chair. 
weather permitting-otherwise it will be in the 
church) on Monday, May 29 at 8:00 AM. Please 
join us to pray for our beloved dead, especially 
those who were killed in the line of duty.  

REMINDER: SATURDAY EVENING MASS TIME AT ST. 
MARYõS IS NOW 4:30 PM, BEGINNING APRIL 22, 2017!  

St. Michaelôs will be hosting a Ladies Tea Party    
for women of all ages, on Saturday, May 20, from 10:30AM-
12:30PM, in the Family Center. Come for brunch and           
entertainment! You must register ahead of time, and                      
registration forms are available by calling the parish office at 
(616) 384-4026.  

Fr. Ayub would like to thank everyone who helped to make the 
Holy Week Masses so beautiful at both St. Michaelôs and St. 
Maryôs. Everyone from the visiting priests and Deacon Kyle, 
lectors, ushers, greeters, sacristans, altar servers and Eucha-
ristic ministers ð to the staff, teachers, fire tenders, choir, mu-
sicians and environmental coordinators ð it wouldnôt have 
come together without all of your help and hard work! We ap-
preciate all the volunteers who gave of their time and talents.  

4(!.+ 9/5 

https://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/reg_list2.cfm?theme=0


St. Michaelõs Parish family remembers in their prayers:  
Art Klein, Sr., Bill Spencer, Lee Marshall, Helen Langlois, Kevin John-
son, Chase & Harrison Tasker, Dawn Stevens, Anne Pols, Lucille 
OôBradovich, Bill Corner, Rose Vargo, Margaret Langlois, Al & Winnie 
Spencer, Ruth Langlois, Alexandria Gordon, George and Gladys 
Langlois, Brooke Campbell, Linda Abel-Carroll, Jackie May, the victims  
of abortion, and the men and women in the military. 

34Ȣ -)#(!%,ȭ3 0!2)3( .%73 3ÔȢ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌȭÓ 3ÁÎÃÔÕÁÒÙ ,ÁÍÐ 
)Î -ÅÍÏÒÙ ÏÆ 2ÏÎ 2ÁÃÚËÉÅ×ÉÃÚ 

"Ù 0ÁÍ 2ÁÃÚËÉÅ×ÉÃÚ 

'ÉÖÉÎÇ "ÁÃË ÔÏ 'ÏÄ 
3ÔȢ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌȭÓ #ÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÌÁÓÔ ×ÅÅËȢ 
Adult Envelopes $4,821.00 

Loose Cash $398.00 

Childrenôs Envelopes $10.18 

Easter Collection $135.00 

Total $5,364.18 

Budgeted Income $5,833.00 

Surplus/Deficit ($468.82) 

Building Fund $20.00 

Thank you for your continued support! 

4ÈÉÒÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÏÆ %ÁÓÔÅÒ !ÐÒÉÌ σπȟ ςπρχ 
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Fr. Ayub would like to thank everyone who helped to make the Holy 
Week Masses so beautiful at both St. Michaelôs and St. Maryôs. Every-
one from the visiting priests and Deacon Kyle, lectors, ushers, greeters, 
sacristans, altar servers and Eucharistic ministers ð to the staff, teach-
ers, fire tenders, choir, musicians and environmental coordinators ð it 
wouldnôt have come together without all of your help and hard work! We 

appreciate all the volunteers who gave of their time and talents.  

2#)! 

The First Grade Faith Formation class would like to thank every-
one who donated to their service project this Spring.  There were 
147 items donated to homeless shelters for women and children. 
 
Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word is offered on Sunday at the 9:00 
Mass. CLW is for children ages 3-7 years. Each week we pray, 
read and explore the Sunday Gospel from a childôs viewpoint. We 
include the Gospel Acclamation so that children understand the 
importance of preparing our mind and heart for the Gospel read-
ing. We will not have CLW on May 7th due to First Holy Commun-
ion.  
 
Elementary Faith Formation:  Thank you Catechist and helpers 
for sharing your time and talents with our students. Classes will 
resume in the fall. Please keep our second grade students in your 
prayer as they continue to prepare to receive the Holy Eucharist 
for the first time on Sunday, May 7, 2017.  
 
First Communion Mass Practice: For First Communicants and 
parents on Wednesday, May 3rd, from 6:00-7:30pm. Contact Deb-
bie Veneklase with any questions 616-384-4026.  
 
Middle School Faith Formation: Grades 6, 7 and 8 will meet on 
Sundays after the 9am Mass from 10:15 to 11:30 in the Youth 
Room. Today was our last class for this school year. Thank you to 
all of the middle school catechist and volunteers who have made 
this year so special. Please keep our eighth grade students in your 
prayers, as they will be getting confirmed on May 7, 2017. 
 
High School Youth Ministry (YM2):  
Lifeteen tonight at St. Michaelôs, 7-8:30PM 

THE DENNISON FEDERAL CREDIT UNION 
The DFCU is open in the Parish Office on Sundays from 8:30ð
10:30 am. Our rates are comparable to our local  
financial institutions and you get more personal attention to your 
needs.  Call Dave Busman at 616-502-8319 if you have questions. 

NOW ENROLLING FOR 2017-2018ðNew or incoming 
preschool parents: if you would like to volunteer in the classroom/
attend classroom parties and go on field trips, you will need to 
attend the Virtus training at St. Maryôs on June 5! Please see the 
Parish Cluster page for details.  For more info, call our Preschool 
Director, Annette Lown at 616-384-4026. 
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Festival News:  Weôre looking for someone to chair the kitchen 
crew for festival. Call the parish office if you are interested. 616-384-

4026. 

Thank you for your gifts to CSA 2017. Your gener-
ous support will fund essential  diocesan ministries 
that support our seminarians, provide training for 
teachers and faith formation staff, as well as assist 

our brothers and sisters in need. To date, 164 families, represent-
ing 46% of our parish households, have contributed $33,481 or 
88% of our parish goal. Please keep in mind that any amount 
raised over our goal is returned to the parish. Please continue to 
pray for the success of this important effort. 

The parish office will be closed on 
Thursday, May 4. All emails and 
phone messages will be returned 
when they open again on Friday, May 
5. Thank you for your patience. 

òThank youó is not enough for all the amazing prayers, 
support, donations (benefit/monetary), cards, meals and gift 
cards, to me and my family! We have been overwhelmed 
by all of this. Thanks again for all the blessings! In Christôs 
love, The VanDyken Family 

3ÃÒÉÐ .Å×Ó:  Thank you to our 25 families that  

purchased Scrip this week.  Our total profit was $375.59. 
Remember your mom on Motherôs Day with a gift card from 
Scrip!  




